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Zoom Meeting
March 17, 2021

Board Members Present: 
Randelle Zwozdesky, Crystal Cheal, Lindsay Brataschuk, Toni Dorosh, Brigitt de Villiers, Cyndi Gyoerick, Cindy McGaghey, Brandy Johnson and Tanya Lemieux

Others Present: 
Graham McGregor, Kendra Fernie, Michelle Fennig, Jasmine Caron

Proceedings: 

1. Meeting called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Chair, Randelle Zwozdesky 
2. Introduction of new members 
3. Adoption of Agenda: 
Motion Cyndi Gyoerick, Seconded by Brigitt de Villiers
4. Adoption of Minutes: 
Motion Brigitt de Villiers, Seconded by Toni Dorosh
5. Treasures Report: Handout provided
6. Principals Report: Handout provided

7. Gifts: None

8. Old Business: 
a) Staff Appreciation lunch February 9, 2021 from Dr. Java’s – How did it go? 
It went well.  All Covid protocols were followed and it was enjoyed by staff. 
b) Drive by parade for staff appreciation – February 11, 2021
Staff really enjoyed and parents and students that participated also had a great time. 
We are thinking about doing it again, but will try for better weather.   When is the best time? It worked out great the night of parent teacher interview because all the staff was already at the school.  
c) SCC Annual Gathering May 6, 2021 at 1pm, virtually – Brigitt de Villiers will be in contact with Mr. McGregor and will attend the meeting. 

9. New Business:
i) Outdoor class room project – update
There is a school in Northern Manitoba also doing a similar project so the plan is to link up with them for ideas, etc. 
Patrick Helgason – will be working with the students this spring, at Wesmor to build the garden boxes 
Curtis Braaten – is going to help out with soil and Haskap plants 
The picnic tables should go in this spring with a cement pad around them to follow.  SRSPD 119 covering the cost for the pad.  
Looking at possibly in phase 2 or 3 of the outdoor classroom project to have a shelter built over the tables. 

ii) 2021-2022 school calendar 
Looks good 

10. Authorization of Spending:  No Spending

11. Round Table Comments:
i) Brandy – Nice weather is it possible to get the kids out for the last 15 minutes instead of in their desks – this is for the kids who are done at 3:30 but don’t get to out before getting dismissed to get on the bus. 
Mr. McGregor advised that the kids are learning right up until the 3:30 and with the staggered schedule the kids don’t have any time to go outside before the buses.  Over the last couple of years, we have gone from the buses leaving the school at 3:45 to now leaving around 3:35.  
ii) Crystal – Concerns of wet clothes being left in the blue bags and not getting too dry before the next recess.  
The teachers have discussed this and the kids are now hanging some stuff to dry.  If you have any more questions or concerns, you can contact the teacher. At this time of year especially with the younger grades, not a bad idea to send a change of clothes in their backpacks.  

Our last SCC meeting for the 2020-2021 school year is on May 19, 2021.
Our AGM is scheduled for September 22, 2021. 

12. Adjournment: 
Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.
Motion Lindsay Brataschuk, Seconded by Cyndi Gyoerick


